UPR Working Group - 20th Session

Statement by the Delegation of the Sudan



Review of the Islamic Republic of Iran

Friday, 31st October 2014

Mr. President,

The Delegation of the Sudan warmly welcomes the delegation of the Islamic Republic of Iran headed by H. E. D_Y . and thanks the esteemed delegation for the informative and comprehensive presentation of the national report.

The commitment and positive engagement of Iran to the UPR process is highly appreciated, and the information provided in the national report regarding the implementation of the accepted recommendations presented to Iran in the first cycle, is very encouraging.

In spite of the unjust economic sanctions imposed on Iran, Iran managed to fulfil its obligation concerning the implementation of many recommendations regarding education, capacity building, promotion of economic, social and cultural rights and protection of human rights, specially for women and children and other recommendations.

Mr. President,

Sudan would like to recommend to the Islamic Republic of Iran, the following:

- 1. To continue its efforts for the establishment of the National Human Rights Institution.
- 2. To continue defending the right of its people to get rid of the imposed economic sanctions.

Thank you, Mr. President